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National Grid finally fixed 

our electricity last week.   

Book orders for October 

were due on the 10th but I 

have moved the date to the 

17th because of our outage 

with the power. 

The THEME for October 22 

and 24 is HALLOWEEN.  

We will play games, and 

make some crafts to bring 

home to decorate all your 

homes. 

Our HALLOWEEN 

PARADE and Party will be 

held on Tuesday, October 

29th at ten am.  Children can 

arrive at their regular class 

time and wear their 

costumes.  We will leave 

our building at 10am and 

parade down the street, 

cross the road and return up 

the other side of the street. 

Parents and guests may treat 

the Bears as they parade.  I 

have BIG plastic buckets for 

each child to carry and take 

home after class.  The 

children will line up in front 

of our building for pictures.  

They will enter and place 

their buckets of treats in 

their lockers to bring home.  

We will wash our hands and 

have a snack.  Parents are 

invited to come inside if 

they wish.  Sign up lists for 

snacks is posted on the front 

table. TBC will be closed on 

Thursday, October 31st.  The 

Big schools are having their 

parades in the am that day 

and dismissing at noon.  

Most of the parents at TBC 

wanted to take their bear to 

watch the sibling’s parade. 

That left me with one 

student and no assistant to 

help so I decided to close 

for that day.   

SHOW AND TELL for 

October will be held on 

THURSDAY THE 24th.  

They loved bringing in an 

item from home and hiding 

it in their locker until it was 

time for each one separately 

to go and bring their item in 

to Show and Tell the class 

about it. 

The children made beautiful 

fall trees that are handing on 

the wall over their lockers. 

They also painted some 

blocks of wood and will 

finish their Halloween 

decoration to bring home 

Tuesday.  They all love to 

paint!!! 

This week our theme is 

Johnny Appleseed and 

FALL season. 

TUESDAY the Bears will 

begin by drawing lines from 

the squirrels to the bales of 

hay.  Our letter to trace is 

“L” and our color is brown.  

We will tear strips of paper 

and glue them to a pig 

picture.  We will make an 

apple face to bring home.  

Our Science topic is Cold 

Weather.  We will take a 

tree picture and make apples 

in it. 

THURSDAY the Bears will 

begin by drawing circles 

and ovals on the pumpkins.  

Our letter is “M” to trace 

and our shape is Circles. We 

will make a web craft and 

learn about Johnny 

Appleseed and his 

adventures planting apple 

seeds.  Our Science project 

will be taking ice cubes and 

seeing if the sink or swim in 

water.  And holding tiny 

cubes in our hands to see 

what happens when the 

cubes get warm! 

We will be learning about 

squirrels and raccoons this 

week.  The children will 

color them and bring them 

home.  They are very big 

squirrels and raccoons! 

I have a stack of books that 

I will put on the teacher’s 

table at dismissal.  Children 

may choose a book to bring 

home and keep.  These were 

donated by someone and I 

thought the children would 

love to take some home. 

We had the Big Red 

Monster visit and sing 

Hokey Pokey with us.  They 

loved him!  Thanks! 
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